## CCTC NEWSLETTER

CH, 1986

GUTHRIE/MORGAN HONORED BY CHAMBER - R. B. Guthrie, trustee and long-time friend of CCTC, and Joe Morgan, CCTC Evening Director, were honored on February 25 by the Sanford Chamber of Commerce. The awards were for Outstanding Citizenship to the Sanford area community. Congratulations gentlemen, and we thank you for your continuing examples in our service area!

EASTER HOLIDAY SCHEDULE - CCTC will close for the holidays at the end of the evening session on Thursday, March 27. Classes will resume at 8:00 a.m. on Tuesday, April 1.

FACULTY/STAFF EBB AND FLOW - Most of you realize that Bob Lawrence has left CCTC to serve with Mann's Hardware, and that Robert Leathers has departed to work with the North Carolina Justice Academy. You may not know that Steve Lympany has joined the faculty as Electronics Instructor. Steve comes to us from Siecor Industries where he has served as an Applications Engineer. He also offers a strong telecommunications/fiber optics background to that program. Welcome, Steve!!

OCR ON-SITE VISIT - Three representatives from the Office of Civil Rights will be on campus to review CCTC in several areas such as student recruitment/retention efforts, employment procedures, and articulation agreements. All 58 community colleges/technical colleges/technical institutes are receiving such visits due to OCR regional office mandate to monitor the implementation of the N.C. Department of Community College System Desegregation Plan.

MARCH/APRIL STAFF DEVELOPMENT - Joan Bowling reminds all staff/faculty of the upcoming events of the next two months. On March 11, Terry Fonville, Plan Services Representative, will iew the State Health Plan in S-5 at 3:20 p.m. On March 18, Ralph Mitchell of Mitchell ciates in Durham, N.C. will discuss Who Is A Winner? in S-5 at 3:20 p.m. Lee Voshel will nexurn to campus on April 8 at 3:20 in the LRC AV Room to speak to the administrators and department chairpersons on Evaluating Performance Accurately.

NCAEOP SESSION PLANNED - Please mark your calendar for Thursday, March 27 at 4:00 p.m. in Room 119 of the Continuing Ed Building.

FACULTY/STAFF ACTIVITY AND ACHIEVEMENT - Bob Carpenter attended the Southeastern Business Education Conference on February 6-8. Nancy Robinson attended the winter meeting of the Virginia Association of Animal Technicians in Norfolk, Virginia on February 21 and 22. Nancy Turner, Clem Welch and Mary Jane Yarborough attended the Southeastern Conference on English in the Two-Year College in Memphis, Tennessee on February 19-23. Dr. Joyner hosted a Legislative dinner on March 5 to update local representatives of CCTC needs and demonstrate CCTC gratitude for their continuing support. Wayne Graham will be at the Daytone Cycle Week '86 in Daytona, Florida on March 6-10, and Rhea Jackson will be attending the International Beauty Show '86 in New York on March 16-18.

SACS UPDATE - Dr. Joyner, the deans, the SACS Steering Committee and the Criteria chairpersons met on Tuesday, February 18, to discuss committee activities and needs, and proposed calendar. Please work closely with your committee chairperson and help keep the total effort on schedule.

COPYRIGHT LAW SESSION RESCHEDULED - Director of Media Support Services with the N.C. artment of Public Instruction, Johnny M. Shaver, was originally scheduled to our staff/ulty on April 15. Please change your calendar for his Copyright Law session to Tuesday, April 22 at 3:20 p.m. in S-5.